April 2018 Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order & Introductions of all those present
Treasurers Report: Certificates of Insurance all in from each organization. Good job to all. We had a beginning balance of $53,452.55 and an ending balance of $53,450.55 ($2.00 statement fee).
Boys VP: Things have been quiet so far. (1) player ejection so far. Towns must report to the appropriate VP as well as the referee. Most rosters have been loaded in. Need a few more to complete all. A few are missing uniform numbers. Coach certifications are being looked at.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Girls VP: Of 125 girls teams, 119 coaches do not show as completely certified. Please get this squared away asap. There are (7) programs with no roster online. We need them posted by 4/28. The original deadline was 4/1. A fine of $50.00 per team will be assessed after 4/28. If you are one of those and are not on League Athletics, send to Steve Tieland. If you add a new player, please add and send info to Kevin or Steve. Kevin urged all to get all games played.
Boys Officials: Bill Ball will assign (1) NOLA official per game. Towns are responsible for finding local youth referee’s for second. On May 1 a new list of certified youth officials will be posted. There will be more than (99) youth officials to do games. Wayne commented that there are plenty of youth officials now if each town uses youth that are available.
Girls Officials: There were several rules interpretation meetings that were deemed a success. Scheduling has been a challenge of referees because of weather and cancellations etc. This should get easier as Teams Compete will be used for officials and scheduling going forward. There are lists posted on NHYLA by region of available referees for scheduling scrimmages (each town is responsible for this). There are (82) officials available to do girls games.
President: Steve went over the importance of rosters being posted. He urged all to update with current coach contact information in order for competing teams to be able to contact. If you find that you are having problems scoring games or emails let Steve know. Go Daddy is having some issues (provider for Teams Compete). When a game time or location gets changed, please send to Teams Compete and the other coach. If no confirmation, send to Steve T. A long discussion then took place regarding scheduling and the proper process through Teams Compete. Abiding by NHYLA rules was discussed as it relates to scheduling. 
The Competition Committee has decided because of all the cancellations of games to hold off on any action. They may not move any teams this season This will be determined in the next couple of weeks. The festival will be June 9 and June 10 at Souhegan High School. The goal is to have all games at the High School this year. The schedule for the festival will be out midweek the week before. All games must be played by June 3 to count against standings. NHYLA has (160) boys teams and (125) girls teams this season. This represents a slight increase in girls teams and a decrease in boys teams in the last few years. Discussion about the effect of the increase in Middle School teams then ensued.
Motion to adjourn made an accepted
